
City of Petersburg 

Minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting 

May 6, 2019, 7:00 PM 

Petersburg Municipal Building 

24 E. Center Street 

Petersburg, MI 49270 

 

A Regular Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date. 

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman 

Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence 

Schadewald, Joanne Tollison.    

Absent:   

 

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as amended. Supported by Richards.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) 

Motion carried. 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded. 

Moved by Bauer that the minutes of the previous meeting, 4/15/19 be approved.  

       Supported by Bruckner.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried. 

 

Public Comment: 

 

New Business: 

 

Acknowledged Rec Commission director Terri Nowak’s resignation as of June 30. 

 

Moved by Richards to approve and sign a 4 year service agreement with the Monroe County Library 

System and Summerfield Township as presented. Supported by Bauer Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion 

carried. 

 

Old Business: 

 

Planning Commission chair Stella Kirby reported on recent meeting with McKenna regarding updating the 

Master Plan.  McKenna representative will attend the May 28 Planning Commission meeting.  A joint 

council/planning meeting will be held on September 16 to review the final draft. 

 

Mayor reports landowners are considering selling a small parcel of land on Ida West in Raisinville 

Township for the pump station, upon approval from the Township. 

 

Council Reports: 

 

Bauer reminded council that we need to secure sheriff coverage for Community Days, July 12 &13.  Clerk 

will contact sheriff department.  Bauer asked if nets on basketball court can be replaced as the ball gets 

stuck.  Mayor will get them replaced. 

 

Richards asked that the owner of the tow truck parked at Center and Wood Streets be asked to park back 

away from the road as it is difficult to see around it when turning onto Center.  Richards also inquired about 

the visibility of police in the City per comments from residents.  Mayor will contact sheriff department. 

 

Cilley asked council to reconsider permanently removing the stairs to Fernstrom Park as she has spoken to 

the Rotary about funding their replacement.  Mayor and Cilley will meet soon to look at options for moving 

the stairs to a less sloped area, requiring less stairs and material. 

 

Employee Reports: 

 

Treasurer reported she is working on the budget.  The City now accepts all major credit cards for payment 

of water/sewer and taxes with a processing fee passed onto the credit card holder. 

 

Moved by Bruckner that Council adjourn at 8:10 p.m. Supported by Tollison Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) 

Motion carried. 

 

Guests:  Stella Kirby 

Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin 

 

 

Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk 

 

Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman 


